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MINUTES OF THE 62nd ANNUAL MEETING OF

FIRST COMMONWEALTH FEDERAL CREDIT UNION

Preliminary – To be approved at April 2022 Annual meeting
First Commonwealth Federal Credit Union’s 62nd Annual Meeting was held on Wednesday, April 21, 2021.  Chairman William Ehritz called the meeting to order at approximately 5:30 p.m. with the Secretary, Peter Hance, taking a roll call to assure there was a quorum attending this virtual meeting.    

After a quorum was declared, Bill then entertained a motion to approve the minutes of the 61st Annual Meeting and to dispense with the reading of those minutes.  A motion was made by Steve Siessmayer and seconded by Ritchey Ricci to approve the minutes of the 61st Annual Meeting and to dispense with the reading of those minutes.  All agreed; motion carried.

Chairman's Report – William Ehritz 
Thank you for attending our 62nd annual meeting of the members, and our 2nd virtual annual meeting!
We hope that everyone that is on this Webex, along with your families and friends, are safe and healthy.  I want to start by saying thank you for your membership. It’s because of you we are here … continuing the tradition our founders intended when they formed WeAllen FCU in 1959 … to cooperatively offer affordable financial services to improve the lives of individuals, families and businesses in the Lehigh Valley.
2020 was certainly an unprecedented year. At First Commonwealth, we worked hard to turn each challenge into opportunity by looking for ways to do better and give back more for our employees and the many individuals, families, businesses, nonprofits, and communities we serve throughout the Lehigh Valley.
As you know we are governed by very dedicated groups of volunteers. One group is our supervisory committee, made up of five volunteers who dedicate hundreds of hours of their personal time to attend meetings, review financial reports, oversee auditing staff, and to interact with our external auditors. This group ensures that First Commonwealth remains safe and financially sound. Members of the Supervisory Committee are Chairman Steve Farnesi, members Julie Moakley, James Steele, Sundar Vedantham, and David Zullo.  Thank you for all you do to keep First Commonwealth FCU safe and sound. 
A second group of volunteers is our board and associate board of directors, which I have the privilege to chair. These individuals are charged with developing and ensuring implementation of our long-term strategy. These volunteers dedicate thousands of hours of their personal time to attend board, committee and other meetings, attend classes and conferences, read countless numbers of books, articles and other publications to ensure they are informed sufficiently to perform their duties.  Board members include myself, Chair William Ehritz, Vice Chair Vincent Gorman, Secretary Peter Hance, Treasurer Eugene Auman, and members Steve Besz, Gary Matika, Steve Siessmayer, Ritchey Ricci, and  Eric Schantzenbach, and Associate Board Members Ngozi Bell, Qiana Cressman, and Amanda Seddon.  We thank these groups for all that they do for First Commonwealth!
Your credit union continues to be strong, committed to you and focused on meeting your needs today and into the future. We continue to adapt to a post-COVID-19 world. We continue to make doing business with First Commonwealth easier, more affordable, remote and contactless whenever possible.
Above all, our commitment to the Lehigh Valley remains steadfast, while growing and evolving our business to meet the continually changing needs of our diverse communities.  Along with many other accomplishments our CEO will mention in a few moments, during 2020 we built and moved into a new headquarters, opened two new financial centers obe in Trexlertown and one in Downtown Allentown, launched a new digital banking platform, and opened a new dedicated Small Business Center.  Our commitment to you and our community is being recognized by our members, community, and industry; for example, we were named the #1 CU in PA (again) by Forbes and received the Excellence in Business Award from the Greater Lehigh Valley Chamber of Commerce for our COVID response and dedication to the community.
Our future is bright, and we look forward to growing stronger together.  We’ll continue to empower the pursuit of financial happiness for more individuals, families, businesses and community organizations throughout the Lehigh Valley, because that’s our mission. We’ll continue to keep our employees, members and our community as safe and healthy as possible. Together, we’re working to strengthen our communities by empowering positive change, making quality, affordable financial services more accessible and serving the evolving financial needs of the diverse Lehigh Valley community.
President's Report – Donna LoStocco
Despite all the uncertainly and obstacles, 2020 was still a good year at First Commonwealth. Our employees came together in ways I could have never imagined.  We entered this pandemic in a strong financial and operational condition, and I am happy to say that we continue to be financially sound and secure today. We were extremely well-positioned to not only survive, but to continue to grow and help our members thrive during these uncertain times.
Being an essential business, we maintained continuous operations and kept our employees’ pay whole – with no furloughs or layoffs - during this global pandemic. We found ways to support employees and their families in balancing the new demands of work and home (and school at home).
We supported our healthcare partners and essential community organizations by providing thousands of PPE (procuring protective gowns, KN-95 masks, gloves and eyewear, as well as handsewn masks and headbands made by our generous employees).  We’re now focused on finding new and better ways to help our communities get through this economic downturn so even more individuals, families, nonprofits and businesses can start to grow and thrive again.
Some other achievements from 2020 include: 
· Welcomed over 1800 new members and 200 employer partners to the First Commonwealth family

· Grew loans by an impressive 7.3%, assets by 17.6%, and ended 2020 with a .60% Return on Assets

· Deferred $60+ million worth of consumer loans for 3,500 members 
· Provided 120 PPP loans, totaling $7 million to local businesses to help them continue to pay almost 1,000 employees. 
· As Bill mentioned we built and moved into a new HQ and opened two new financial centers 

· Launched a new digital banking platform

· Added new virtual, remote and contactless channels and extended drive-up ITM service by 17 hours per week 
· Fielded tens of thousands of calls, emails, online chats, etc. to support the unique needs and concerns of more than 68,000 members and 1,700 employer partners.
· Finally, our member feedback technology is helping us remain laser-focused on delivering better member experience at every touchpoint.
We work toward living our core values every day to better serve you - honesty, innovation, generosity, humility, excellence, and respect.  Even during this pandemic, we’re proud to be carrying on the legacy and values that our founders intended when they formed WEAllen Federal Credit Union in 1959.  Decades later, those values continue to guide each and every decision and led us to create our Corporate Social Responsibility program and volunteer teams

In 2021, we are embarking on a new strategic imperative – to WIN the VALLEY.  As we begin to execute on our new strategic direction for the next five years, we are positioning First Commonwealth for the future, for accelerated process improvement and growth, and to become able to offer even more affordable products and services, to be able to help even more people and businesses throughout the Greater Lehigh Valley.
On behalf of our entire Executive Leadership Team, our Board of Directors, Associate Board and Supervisory Committee, THANK YOU for your membership, your loyalty, and for choosing to be a part of our family. We welcome your feedback on ways we can do even more in 2021 and beyond
Supervisory Committee Report –Steve Farnesi
Steve reported that the Supervisory Committee is a statutorily required committee for all federally chartered credit unions.  It consists of member volunteers appointed by the Board of Directors.  Members of the committee were acknowledged earlier.
Steve went on to say that it is the opinion of the Supervisory Committee that First Commonwealth continues to operate in a safe and sound manner, in compliance with all laws and regulations, and with appropriate internal controls in place. The Supervisory Committee further has concluded that the 20120 financial statements included in 2021 Annual Report fairly represent the strong financial position of the Credit Union.

Report of Election/Election Results 

Peter Hance, Secretary, reported on this year’s election.  There were three nominees for three positions on the Board of Directors.  Each are for a three-year term.  Nominees for the Board of Directors are:


Ngozi Bell





Ritchey Ricci
Eric Schantzenbach
Since the nominees are running unopposed, Pete cast one vote for each of the nominees.  Each were elected to a position on the Board of Directors. Congratulations!

Following the Report of Election, Donna presented a $1,000 scholarship award to five high school seniors.  These individuals displayed leadership qualities as well as a strong commitment to helping others in the community.  Congratulations!

Assata Allah-Shabazz, Milton Hershey School
Drew Clearie, Nazareth High School
Lauren Clymer, Kutztown Area High School
Marie Fritts, Easton High School
Julien Vargas, Lehighton Area High School
Chairman Bill Ehritz then entertained a motion for adjournment.  A motion was made by Jim Gagliano and seconded by Kevin Brown to adjourn First Commonwealth’s 62nd Annual Meeting.  All agreed; motion carried.

Meeting adjourned 5:58 p.m.
___________________________
Vince Gorman, Chairman




_______
          
Peter Hance, Secretary
_____________________________   __                                             
Sharon L. Borgman, Recording Secretary
